

## **HENFIELD PARISH**

## COUNCIL

The Henfield Hall Henfield West Sussex BN5 9DB

**Kevin Wright** *Parish Clerk* 

Office Hours:

Tuesday Thursday and Friday 10am – 1pm. Wednesday 10am – 3pm.

Telephone: (01273) 492507

Website: www.henfield.gov.uk
E-mail: office@henfield.gov.uk

11th February 2021

Dr Keir Newsom The Glebe Surgery Storrington RH20 4FR

Dear Dr Newsom,

## **Covid19 Vaccination Programme**

I am writing on behalf of Henfield Parish Council to thank you and your team at the Glebe Surgery for all of the help and support given to the people of Henfield Parish following the launch of the vaccination programme. We are very conscious that you took the brave step of being one of the first practices in West Sussex to step forward and sign up as a vaccination centre. This leadership has allowed the vaccination programme in our PCN to ensure that our residents have been protected as quickly as possible, meeting and beating Government targets.

We have received glowing reports from our residents about the organisation, courtesy, commitment and sheer hard work of your team and the close collaboration with Henfield Medical Centre and our Friends organisation has worked very well.

Sadly, during these somewhat stressful times the words "thank you" sometimes get overlooked and so we wanted to take a moment to say "thank you" to all of you at Storrington for all that you have done for us and for all that you continue to do for our community.

I hope that you will find the time to share this sentiment with your team.

With best regards,

Malcolm Eastwood,

Chairman Henfield Parish Council

cc Dr Karen Crawford-Clarke Mr Peter Bates Ms Morven Banks